

Dear Neighbor,

This correspondence is to let you know that we will soon begin receiving wind turbine components at our Meridian Wind Park construction site. Component delivery will begin on June 14 and continue through mid-September. We want you to know what to expect, and we appreciate your patience should these deliveries create any brief traffic delays in your area.

As we move forward with construction on Meridian Wind, there will be approximately eight to fifteen oversize truck deliveries per day. These deliveries have been coordinated with the County Road Commissions to ensure they run safely and smoothly. As always, safety is our number one priority, and our truck drivers will work diligently to be safe and respectful of the surrounding community.

We ask that you please be patient with delivery vehicles as they transport the wind turbine components. Trucks will be traveling under the posted speed limits and will have escort vehicles in the front and back to ensure the turbines are delivered safely. For your safety, we recommend not to pass the trucks as you are driving. Passing large delivery vehicles will create blind spots for the drivers and could interfere with the trucks' ability to make turns.



The delivery vehicles do not intend to impede traffic, but it is possible that traffic could be held up for five to ten minutes. We have already notified all local emergency personnel, county road commissions, public officials, and schools so they can be prepared for these deliveries and remain safe as the turbine components are traveling through the community.

If you have immediate questions or concerns regarding project construction, please contact the DTE Merrill office at 248.563.3755 or the DTE Renewable Energy Hotline at 855.227.3245.

Sincerely,

Josh Holmes

Capital Project Manager, MEP